WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 3rd June 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; Terry Morgan; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Sue Shlackman
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 6th May 2009 were approved 
3.1. Matters arising: Sue Shlackman advised that the Hall on the Hill Golden Brick scheme costs £250 per brick. This was unanimously considered to be too expensive and not an appropriate use of members funds at that level of expenditure

4. Treasurer’s Report: our £1,000 contribution to the Management of St Catherine’s Hill project run by CBC has been processed by CBC.
5. Membership Secretary: several collectors have finished and membership is steady. The printing of the membership number on the newsletter has apparently been a success. Terry Morgan explained that he is experimenting collecting e-mail addresses whilst collecting.
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the next meeting is in June 2009. After some discussion it was resolved that our nomination for subjects to be discussed by the JCCRA with CBC would be: the planning department; the roads department; failures in communication
7. PACT: the community day was not well attended. The quiz night has been cancelled. The proposed Home Watch £1 charges have been delayed until 2010.

8. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill and HCT: Janet Robson reported a less stilted meeting with the emphasis still on organised walks etc.
9. St Catherine’s Hill Management Plan: the management committee will be issuing an ITT to potential facilitators and mediators to organise the production of the management plan. A draft ITT has been produced by CBC and we have made comments and suggestions.
10. Forestry Commission Consultation on Open Habitats: we have responded using the work done by Hurn Parish Council as a template

11. Planning Issues: the enforcement order on 4 St Catherine’s Way has still not been issued. CBC has decided to take no action regarding the Hurn Road-Fairmile Road roundabout as nobody has been killed. We have objected to proposed developments by The Hall on The Hill and 7 to 9 Crossway. It was resolved that individual committee members would also object to these developments.
12. CBC Conduct of Retrospective Planning Applications: Terry Morgan outlined the current situation. It was resolved that we will write to Councillor Alan Griffiths, Head of the Council, about Councillor Jones and to Michael Turvey, Chief Executive, about his role and that of council officers.
13. New Combined Website: our target is still to involve the JCCRA and others in June 2009 by suggesting one-to-one meetings with Terry Morgan. Terry has completed the necessary Data Protection Act forms.
14. Dorset Waste Strategy: John Pendrill is in correspondence with KPMG who act for The Audit Commission in their dealings with DCC.
15. The Gun Club: Janet Robson outlined a most unfortunate incident in which a member of the gun club drove his car aggressively at a local resident on the gravel track from Sandy Lane to the club. The concerned response received from officials of the club was welcomed.
16. The meeting closed at 9.15 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 2nd September at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
